

OFFICE OF COUNCIL PRESIDENT TODD GLORIA CITY OF SAN DIEGO

MEMORANDUM

DATE:

June 27, 2014

TO:

Civic San Diego

FROM:

Council President Todd Gloria

SUBJECT: Civic San Diego Board of Directors, Representative of the City Council

It is my pleasure to appoint Robert L. Robinson to serve as the Representative of the City Council on the Civic San Diego Board of Directors. Per Article 3.2.2 of the bylaws of Civic San Diego, the Council shall appoint one member to the Board of Directors to serve as a representative of the Council. On May 7, 2014 I requested nominations from members of the City Council per Council Policy 000-13.

Mr. Robinson has lived in San Diego for over 40 years and has worked the majority of his life in community development. He has done work all over San Diego, in the communities of City Heights, Ocean Beach, and Pacific Beach. More recently, he has focused his attention on his own neighborhood of Broadway Heights, a small residential area in Southeastern San Diego. Mr. Robinson has led efforts to change his community from a neighborhood plagued with drug activity to a neighborhood with one of the lowest crime rates in San Diego and one of the largest solar contingencies in any one neighborhood in Southern California. I would like to thank Councilmember Emerald and Councilmember Cole for nominating Mr. Robinson to fill the vacant seat previously held by Vernon Evans.

CC:

Honorable Mayor Kevin Faulconer Honorable City Attorney Jan Goldsmith Liz Maland, City Clerk